
ADULT EDUCATION STAKEHOLDERS MEETING AGENDA
DIVISION OF PK-ADULT INSTRUCTION & CAREER ENGAGEMENT
OFFICE OF ADULT EDUCATION

OCTOBER 18, 2024


I. Welcome
Mendy Marshall started the meeting at 10 AM on June 17, 2024, and the meeting was recorded.

The following were in-person at the meeting:  Mendy Marshall, Tina Payne and Veronica Barron.  The following were in attendance virtually:  Clinton Burch, Dr. Chris Treadway, John Holmes, Kevin Bolen, Lorrie Smith, Jonathan Compton, Criss McCauley, and Tracy Sherman.

II. Purpose of the follow-up meeting
Questions and recommendations from the previous Stakeholders Meeting about Senate Bill 146 were reviewed and discussed.  Adult Education is federally and state funded.  Currently, adult education programs do not charge a fee for services.  

III. Discussion
Ms. Marshall addressed Mr. Bolen’s question regarding the ability to own buildings and not providing a reduction in force (RIF) letters to the adult education instructors.  Ms. Marshall provided the state code that requires the RIF letters and shared that it is a federal regulation that Adult Education cannot own buildings.

IV. Questions
There were no additional questions to discuss.

V. Review of Recommendations
Ms. Liz Brant is working on gathering some information to be used in the report.  Ms. Smith wants to ensure that the Jobs and Hope program is included in the reports.  Ms. Marshall has prepared statics and student success stories.  
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VII. Recommendation for Report
The report will detail the following topics in the report.
· How Adult Education is funded by both the federal and state governments.
· No additional funds were identified that could be used to fund the Adult Education program.
· All resources that are available for free for adults.
· Statistics such as how many adults are using the system.
· Success stories.
· How businesses utilize the Adult Education program to provide training for their employees.
· Pilgrim Pride shared that they have 14 employees who take advantage of the Adult Education training programs.
· Hardy County has 77 students in the ESL adult program.
· Challenge the program faces with teacher pay raises, etc.

VIII. Adjournment
The meeting concluded at 10:20 AM and the recording was stopped.
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